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Dear Editor (Irish Times),

Despite the extensive reports in the press last week, there has been 

negligible comment on, or condemnation of, the crude and menacing 

attempts by Fianna Fail ministers to influence the judiciary. And 

influence is a serious understatement, for the new Attorney General, 

Eoghan Fitzsimons was twice instructed, and twice showed himself 

willing, to contact the President of the High Court and order him to 

get out of office.

The whole process is made all the more outrageous by virtue of the 

fact that Mr Fitzsimons was acting as a message boy not for Mr 

Reynolds and not even for the unelected Gerry Adams, but for the IRA 

whose members frequently (and still) come before judges for trial. The 

threat - for surely no judge trying a case of intimidation could 

describe it as a disinterested "warning" - passed on by Gerry Adams 

from the IRA, was that the "peace process" would be jeopardised by Mr 

Whelehan's failure to resign. After the second message he did. 

The level of political hypocrisy in Dublin is exemplified by the 

stunning silence over this interference from Dick Spring, who ought 

normally to be the first to rage against political contamination of 

the judiciary. And yet the whole Whelehan crisis which Mr Spring felt 

could only be resolved by Mr Reynolds' departure, finally and only 

turned on the omission to mention the previous Duggan extradition in 

the Dail, and the Attorney General's admitted inability to remember 

his signing of the papers in that case.

The original and undoubtedly evasive explanation for the delays in the 

Attorney's office on the Father Smyth case is worthy of considerable 

investigation, not least because London  is now reporting four 

reminders or contacts which were not mentioned previously. But again, 

and if Mr Whelehan is to be believed (and I see no reason such as 

inconsistency not to) it is plain that the civil servant involved, for 

whatever reason, never showed him the file before the voluntary 

departure of Father Smyth from the jurisdiction. 

The torrent of tendentious reasons, along with the absolute absence of 

most facts and all dates from the original explanation put before the 

cabinet meeting that railroaded Mr Whelehan's appointment through, says 

it all.  It  is  the  classic  public  servant's  avoiding of 

responsibility, allied with obfuscation of the facts and laced with 

irrelevant comparative statistics on other extraditions: in essence a 

refusal to give a proper and convincing explanation, which Mr Whelehan 

foolishly endorsed.

To my mind, as an outsider, the delay in extradition, which was both 

worrying and odd, has now been overwhelmed in its significance by the 

frantic and apparently acceptable abuse of the judiciary. How that is 

addressed should be the mark of principle, as opposed to posturing, in 

the formation of your next government.

Yours faithfully

Jeffrey Dudgeon

